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       The beautiful summer has transitioned into the nicest fall I can remember! I hope you 

       are getting some time to enjoy this lovely weather. So, while we are getting our boats 

       out of the water and laid up for winter, it is time to think about celebrating another 

       great year for the I-LYA! This year’s fall meeting is being held at the Hilton Doubletree 

       in Westlake, Ohio and is open to all members of our member clubs. Dennis and I hope 

       you will join us to celebrate the year and begin planning for next year.  We will have 

       the Vendor Fair back again and have some wonderful additions for great shopping and 

       to gather information from various boating resources such as Homeland Security.  

Please refer to the information in this newsletter as well as online at www.I-LYA.org. 

It is bittersweet to see the year coming to a close. It has been a wonderful year despite some challenges 

early on with the high-water issues we all faced. But in the end, we had a wonderful summer.  The     

Regattas were well attended and we had a great time.  A huge thank you to all of our volunteers as these 

great events would not happen without you! I hope you can join us in celebrating another great year at 

the fall meeting. We have several hospitality suites on Friday and the I-LYA room both Friday and Sat-

urday. The Vendor fair is back for Friday evening and Saturday afternoon and we have the General 

Meeting and Elections as well as the Commodores’ Banquet and Change of Watch.  Please plan to stay 

for our final celebration on Saturday evening at the Commodore’s Ball. 

Dennis and I have enjoyed visiting all of the clubs and attending the Commodore’s Balls throughout the 

year. Thank you again for your hospitality! How to thank all of you who have volunteered your time, tal-

ent and treasure on behalf of I-LYA this year? Words can’t convey the deep gratitude Dennis and I have 

for each of you and all of your efforts. We just can’t thank you enough! So please join us in December so 

we can toast you for all you have done this year and in the years past and yet to come. Thank you so very 

much!! 

It has been an honor and a privilege to serve as your Commodore in 2019. Dennis and I hope to see you 

December 6th - 8th at the Doubletree in Westlake, Ohio. It is time to celebrate and to plan for the future! 

Commodore Cindy Johnson-Mintus 

2019 I-LYA Meeting 

 Fall Meeting  

December 6-8 

Double tree Hotel (Westlake, Ohio) 

http://www.I-LYA.org
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Vice Commodore’s Corner...Steven Hyder 

Rear Commodore’s Corner...Bob Lang 

Captain Bob here.  Here we are, the end of October and the Fall Meeting is just around the 

corner.  As I look back over this past year I have to say this really is a great organization. 

 

We put on four regattas designed to bring sailors and power boaters together to enjoy their 

vessels and the camaraderie of fellow boaters.  Then, at the fall meeting we have the op-

portunity to reflect on our accomplishments, awards and elect new officers and committee 

chairs to start the whole process over again; seems crazy, but I love it. 

  

This year as rear commodore, I have been taking notes, listening and learning the ropes.  

One thing is for sure, it takes a lot of folks to make the year a success.  I’m looking forward 

to the new year and the challenges we face.  Together, we’ll make this organization even 

better.  
 

 Thank you for all your support this past year and thanks in advance for your continued support as I move 

through the ranks.  Looking forward to seeing everyone at the Fall Meeting in Westlake, Ohio.  If you have 

any comments or would like to talk, send me an email CaptainBobLang@Outlook.com  Thanks, see you soon;  

Captain Bob, Rear Commodore 

             Hello All—Well spring has sprung, summer has faded away and now we are into the fall season. A cheers 
         to the boats that are still in the water and a moment of silence for those who have already winterized.       
         With the change of seasons, I-LYA looks forward to the fall meeting, change of watch and the 2020    
         season. Pam and I are extremely excited and honored to take the helm in 2020. Thank you to everyone for 
         their support, hard work and dedication to this great organization. 
 
         Part of the work for 2020 is attempting to gather information about our members and our demographics. 
         We are still collecting responses to the survey we posted back in August. Please cut and paste this link into 
         your browser and take the quick survey  https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/DSBWYSS.  This informa-
tion will help us gain sponsorship and control our regatta costs. 
 
Also in early 2020, we have the upcoming Cleveland Boat Show  January 16th - 20th, 2020. Once again I-LYA will have a booth 
at the boat show. If you are interested in helping us staff the booth, please let me know. I will have sign up sheets at the fall meet-
ing. Please take time to work the booth and explore the show. 
 
Remember to get registered for the 2019 Fall Meeting December 6th-8th, 2019. This event will be held at the Double Tree by 
Hilton in Westlake, OH.  Friday night there are hospitality rooms and socializing.  Saturday the business of the organization is 
handled with meetings and the 2019 committee wrap ups and 2020 planning. Please register and participate in the fall meeting. 
Hope to see you all there!! 
 
A big shout out THANK YOU to Member Club Lake Erie Offshore Performance Association (LEOPA). LEOPA hosted an 
event at Put-in-Bay called “Thunderfest”. This year they donated their proceeds from this event to the Yachtsmen's Fund and to 
the JR. Power Deferred Fund. Thank you - the money is much appreciated and needed! 
 
Until next time.  See you all in Westlake!  Steve H. (the good one) and Lady Pam, Vice Commodore 
 

mailto:CaptainBobLang@Outlook.com
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/DSBWYSS
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Hello fellow boaters.  It’s that time again.  The boats need to be put away for the winter. I 
hope everyone had a wonderful summer and enjoyed some time on the water. Now it’s time 
to get ready for the I-LYA Winter meeting in December at the Double Tree by Hilton Hotel in 
Ohio. Check the I-LYA website or give the hotel a call to make your reservations.  

I would like to remind everyone that at the December meeting, we will be electing three trus-
tees and one rear commodore. Please make sure that your delegates read the biographies of 

each candidate in this newsletter.  I would like to thank Commodore Cindy Johnson-Mintus for a successful 
year and three wonderful regattas. I was very pleased with how all the regattas ran. A job well done by all! 

I would like to thank LEOPA for their gracious donation to the I-LYA Junior Power Program and the Yachts-
men’s Fund. Both donations were in honor of Past Commodore Jim Dupré. PC Jim Dupré was very instru-
mental in moving I-LYA forward for so many years. He will be deeply missed.  

In closing, I hope to see everyone at the December meeting. As the holidays approach, we wish everyone 
good health, safe travels and enjoy your time with your family. I would like to wish the trustees and incoming 
bridge much success in 2020!   

John Dalessandro, President  - I-LYA Board of Trustees 

The Nominating Committee has selected the following slate of officers to stand for election at the                                       

I-LYA Fall Meeting on Saturday, December 7, 2019. 

 
Rear Commodore 

 Mike Fishbaugh, Sandusky Sailing Club 
Bruce Sattler, South Shore Cruising Club 

 
Trustee: 

Bob Effinger, Vermilion Power Boat Yacht Club 
Commodore Cindy Johnson-Mintus, Port Clinton Yacht Club 

Scott Kneisel, Bay View Yacht Club 
Rich McKee, Catawba West Harbor Yacht Club 

Connie Miller, Put-in-Bay Yacht Club 
Bill Pribe, North Cape Yacht Club 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Commodore Steve Harris, Chair 

Todd Duffett 

Sharon Kneisel 

Commodore N. Andrew Krotseng 

Commodore Mike Powers 

Please read the candidate bios contained in this newsletter and plan to attend the                                                          

“Meet the Candidates” session at 1400 hours on Saturday, December 7th. 
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2020 Rear Commodore Candidates 

Continued….. 

My experience in the organized boating community reaches back to the year 2003 when I joined South Shore Cruis-
ing Club. With that club, I have filled all of the Executive Board positions and was twice elected as Commodore of 
that club 

(2008 and 2010). and while with that club, I served on all appointed positions that was asked of me. Currently I am 
a 2 year member of All Ports Y/C and subsequently an AYC member. Since 2008, I have been an active member of 
the IOBG. Currently I am the 2019 Commander of the Greater Cleveland Boating Association. I have served 4 terms 

as trustee for the Inter-Lake Yachting Association which includes filling in for vacated positions. I have also been active on the I-LYA 
Powerboat Committee and was Treasurer, Secretary and finally Chairman for the 2015 Regatta.  I have served the last four I-LYA 
Commodores as Fleet Captain for them and have been involved in all the regattas since 2003. 

In the year of 2016, I was awarded the “Boater of the Year” Award from the GCBA as well as the 2016 Mid American Skipper of the 
Year from the I-LYA. In 2017 and again in 2018, I proudly received the I-LYA Commodore’s Award.  My knowledge of the workings 
of the I-LYA and knowing of the hard work and dedication exhibited by the Bridge and the many chair people from both the AYC as 
well as the GCBA, inspires me to do my best to help advance this organization in all its endeavours. 

I currently reside in Columbia Township, Lorain County, Ohio. I have been retired since 2015. I currently own a 34’ Sea Ray Express 
Cruiser and dock my vessel, “Island View” at Midway Marine on Catawba Island.  My 3 children and 9 grandchildren reside out of 
town. My wife of 30 years, Pamela continues to work in the veterinary field and hopes to retire in the coming year. 

Sincerely, Bruce A, Sattler 

I am writing this letter to express my interest for consideration in serving as a Rear Commodore of the Inter-

Lake Yachting Association.   Through my participation at I-LYA regattas, and as a trustee currently in the last 

year of my second term, I have fostered an interest in furthering my involvement within I-LYA. 

Through participation within I-LYA, I have served as a committee member of the Senior Sail Committee and 

the One-Design Racing Committee for a number of years.   In 2012-2014, I served as chair of the Senior Sail 

Committee and Sail Regatta.  I am currently in my second term as trustee. This involvement has greatly     

increased my appreciation for the organization and desire to serve. Beginning at the December 2012 meeting, I took on the 

role as Publications Chair.   Working diligently with a great team, we have worked to further the production of I-LYA News, 

along with boat show and other materials to promote this organization.  Likewise, serving as part of the Sponsorship Team, 

we have been working to further organize and promote sponsorship opportunities within I-LYA. 

I was commodore of Sandusky Sailing Club in 2014. At SSC, I also serve as president of Sandusky Junior Sailors, Inc., a non-

profit organization that operates the Learn to Sail program for Sandusky Sailing Club.   I enjoy sailing my Tartan 10 and C&C 

121 at SSC and am also a member of Edgewater Yacht Club. 

If selected, I look forward to the opportunity to continue to serve I-LYA. 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Michael Fishbaugh 

Michael P. Fishbaugh -  PC, Sandusky Sailing Club; Member, Edgewater Yacht Club; Member, Sandusky Yacht Club 



 

 

      Greetings. I have been very involved in I-LYA for approximately 20 years, and I am completing my 
      three years on the Bridge at the December meeting. I have previously served on the board of trustees 
      and would  feel honored to have the opportunity to continue to serve the organization. 
 
       Prior Experience: I-LYA Bridge Officer 2017 to 2019 and will be completing a very successful          
       Commodore year  at the December meeting; 2004 to 2009 (6 years) Member of the I-LYA Board of 
       Trustees and Vice President in 2007 and 2009 – I served with P/C John Bureau and John Thompson 
       along with many others and as such  learned a great deal about the history of the organization, the 
leadership of the organization, the requirements to be successful in carrying out the Administration duties, and I contrib-
uted many volunteer hours and was always someone who was very involved and participated in the management of the 
organization. 
 
I have also served on the Sponsorship committee for a number of years and also the Code of Regulations committee.  As 
a member of the Code of Regulations committee, I was involved in updating the I-LYA Code of Regulations in 2015 and 
presenting the changes to the Board of Trustees. The Code of Regulations was approved by the Trustees and members 
with minimal changes and or questions. I currently serve as the Chair of the Code of Regulations Committee. I have also 
served as a trustee of the Inter-Lake Yachtsmen’s Fund since 2015. 
 
I served as the Treasurer of the Administration for 7 years for many different Commodores.  My reports were accepted 
by the audit committee without question.  In addition, I worked hard to be a good resource for each of the Commodore’s 
I served to ensure they had the most favorable results possible and as part of their administration I attended much of the 
Junior, Power and Sail Regattas and have significant knowledge about how to run the organization and carry out a suc-
cessful year of I-LYA Regatta activities. 
 
It would be my honor to have the opportunity to serve I-LYA once again in the position of Trustee.  I have a proven track 
record of success in my career, my volunteer activities and with my involvement in I-LYA.  Thank you for your                
consideration.    Cindy Johnson-Mintus 
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2020 Trustee Candidates 

Continued….. 

I'm excited to be involved with I-LYA.  I have been boating for the last 45 years on all of 

the great lakes and we make our home in Canton Ohio.  

I began my own commercial refrigeration  service company 15 years ago, that services com-

mercial and institutional customers all across North East Ohio And western Pennsylvania. 

We currently are members of Vermilion Power Boats Yacht Club, where I will be the Com-

modore coming up in 2020. 

I have participated in the I-LYA Powerboat Regatta for the last four years and have enjoyed it so much that in 

2019, I brought several boats from my club.  I look forward to being involved in I-LYA for Many years to 

come.  Thank you.  Bob Effinger 
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My name is Scott Kneisel, a current I-LYA Trustee.  It is a privilege to again have been nominated for the 

position of Trustee; I have prepared this brief biography to introduce myself as I request your considera-

tion and vote at the fall meeting. 

Homeport is Bay View Yacht Club in Toledo.  My boating involvement began at the age of two when my 

father got his first boat.  My father continued boating over the years, progressively getting larger boats.  

He joined BVYC in 1972, where he served as Commodore in 1985.  I joined BVYC in 1988 and have served 

in the following offices: 

 

* Recording Secretary: 1994, 2015 - 2018 

* Rear Commodore: 1995 

* Vice-Commodore: 1996 

* Commodore: 1997 

* Board of Trustees: 1998 -1999 and 2019 as Chairman 

* I-LYA Delegate: 2011 – 2019 

* Fleet Captain: 2012 

 

I am married to Sharon, also a second generation boater. We have two children, Joshua (21) and Erin (19), who were both regular 

participants in the Junior Powerboat Regatta from 2010 through age 18.  Joshua also attended two Junior Sail Regattas as a 

“powerboat kid,” operating a judge’s boat. 

 

Our family involvement with I-LYA began with our attendance at the Powerboat Regatta from 1994 - 2000 and 2010 - 2019.  On 

the powerboat committee I have chaired the adult putt-putt since 2013 and Predicted Log in 2017 – 2018, while Sharon has 

chaired the shuttle golf carts from 2016 - 2019. I served on the I-LYA Nominating committee in 2015. 

 

In 2011, I became the Bay View Yacht Club I-LYA delegate not only because I wanted to increase my involvement with I-LYA, but 

also because I wanted to encourage my fellow club members to attend the regattas so that they could experience the fun, camara-

derie and sportsmanship that my family has enjoyed. During my tenure as delegate BVYC’s powerboat regatta attendance has in-

creased from 2 boats to as many as 20 boats.  My objective in running for a second term as I-LYA Trustee is to help increase atten-

dance at the regattas and support the objectives of I-LYA. 

 

In my professional life, I served in the US Navy from 1979 – 1990, both as a crew member on two destroyers, having made deploy-

ments to the Persian Gulf on each, and then as an instructor at the Great Lakes Naval Training Center.  After leaving the Navy, I 

attended the University of Toledo where I graduated in 1993 with a Bachelor’s Degree in Industrial Engineering.  Immediately after 

graduation I started employment with La-Z-Boy Incorporated, where I worked in various engineering and management roles until 

early 2019. 

2020 Trustee Nominations Continued 

Continued….. 
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2020 Trustee Nominations Continued 

Hello!  My name is Richard McKee Jr.  I grew up in Lakewood and graduated from Lakewood 
High School in 1981.  After graduation, I joined the United States Marine Corp and served 
four years in the service.  I am currently employed at UPS Freight as a truck driver. 

I was born into a boating family and have been boating for almost my entire life.  I purchased 
my first boat, a 242 Formula in the early 90s.  My current boat is a 30' Sunrunner Classic 
which was purchased in 2000.  My wife and I joined South Shore Cruising Club in 2002 and I 
became Commodore in 2006 and again in 2018 since I enjoyed it so much the first time 
around.  I was proud to be part of the first father/son Commodores of SSCC.  I have also held 
several committee chair positions such as I-LYA/GCBA Delegate, Membership Chair, etc.  

 In 2005 I started attending the Greater Cleveland Boating Association meetings trying to get more involved.  I 
started running through the officer chairs of GCBA and became Commander of GCBA in 2010.   

My wife and I are also members of Catawba West Harbor Yacht Club.  We originally joined in 2010-2011.  We  
rejoined in 2015 and are still members today.      

Because my wife states that I can’t say no – I started attending IOBG – District 7 meetings.  I held several offices 
in this organization and was IOBG-District 7 President in 2016.  At the same time, I became part of the I-LYA 
Powerboat Regatta Committee.  In 2013 I began running the chairs of the Powerboat Committee and became 
Chairman in 2017. 

I ask for your consideration as I am placed on the Nomination Ballot for I-LYA Trustee for 2020. 

Thank you. 

        To the Past Commodores, Delegates, and Members of the Inter-Lake Yachting Association: 

 

        I have had the honor of serving as an I-LYA Trustee for the past three years and am requesting your   

        support of my interest in a second term.   As an alum of the Junior Sail program, I had the opportunity to 

        grow up on the water and to make lifelong friendships with those competitors.  My home club, the Put-  

        in-Bay Yacht Club, has long hosted the annual junior and senior regattas and I have been active on the 

        Sail Regatta Committee since 2014. 

 

        I am a Past President of the PIBYC Auxiliary and was elected PIBYC Recording Secretary in 2015, a 

        position I continue to hold for 2020. 

 

In 2010 my father, PC Kris Miller, was elected to the Bridge and he asked me to serve as his 2013 Treasurer.  This year, I 

have had the privilege of serving as Treasurer again with C Cindy Johnson-Mintus. 

 

During my tenure on the Board, I have come to realize the need to modernize components of the association if we intend to 

thrive.  As the world goes digital, we need to leverage tools that can help us communicate and interact with the membership in 

a more effective fashion.  I believe that the educational, racing, and advocacy programs help create the next generation of 

boaters and ensure that the waterways are protected. 

 

I appreciate your consideration and am asking for your support. 

 

Sincerely,  Trustee Connie Miller 



 

 

My name is Bill Pribe and I am running for a three-year term for the I-LYA Trustees. I have been active in         
I-LYA since 1986, attending the spring and winter meetings and the Senior Bayweek Sail Regattas. I am also a 
member of North Cape Yacht Club and 2010 Past Commodore. I also have been a member of Jolly Roger 
Sailing Club since 1985, serving on committees and as Bar chairman and Dock chairman through the years. In 
the mid 1990’s I was the I-LYA delegate for Jolly Roger Sailing Club. In 1997 I joined North Cape Yacht Club 
and moved my boat there in 1999. I was elected to the Board of Directors at North Cape Yacht Club in 2003, 
serving two three- year terms before being elected to Rear Commodore and going through the chairs, be-
coming Commodore in 2010. In 2012 I was elected as an I-LYA trustee for a three-year term and served on 
the finance committee for two years.  In 2015 was elected Trustee President. I was re-elected for a second 
three-year term in 2015 ending in 2018. Throughout my terms as trustee and my year as Trustee President I 
have stressed the importance of running I-LYA and the three regattas more like a business. I also have been 

on the Senior Sail committee since the fall of 2009 when the plans were made to move the Senior Sail Regatta to the current Fri-
day, Saturday, Sunday format. I have served as I-LYA Senior Sail Chair in 2018 and 2019. I will be I-LYA Senior Sail chair again in 
2020. Additionally, I am also the 2019 AYC Sail Fleet Captain charged with the coordinating the AYC Sail Championship. 

Outside of I-LYA my current job is General Manager at Toledo Jet Center located at Toledo Express Airport where we service and 
maintain business jets and turboprop aircraft. I have been an aircraft Airframe and Powerplant Technician with an Inspection Au-
thorization for 46 years. I feel I have some unique knowledge and experience to continue to bring to the I-LYA Trustees to help 
lead the organization into the future.    
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2020 Trustee Nominations Continued 

2019 Powerboat Committee 

Greetings from the Power Committee!  We have nothing new to report as of now.  I look forward to meeting with you 
all at the Power Boat Meeting Saturday Morning at 9 AM at the I-LYA Winter Meeting in Westlake.  At that time we 
will review our Regatta for 2019 and begin discussions for next year.  We will be holding elections for next years offi-
cers at this meeting.  I thank you all again for your support and participation.  It has been an honor to serve as your 
Power Boat Chairman for 2019.     
Brian Moyer - 2019 Power Boat Chairman 

Sail Regatta Notes 

The 2019 Sail Committee Team will be back for 2020. Bill Pribe is the Overall Chair, Doug Sieb is the Race Chair and Connie 

Miller is the Party Chair. We have the backing of many of the Sail Committee from last year and are very glad we have their com-

mitment and experience but we need more new people to get on the committee. Make no mistake the I-LYA regatta is a very chal-

lenging regatta to put on. Having enough people to be on the committee is very important. 

 This is your regatta. If you have been coming to the regatta, we need to know how you would like us to improve the regatta. If 

you used to come to the regatta but have not participated recently we need to know why you have not been participating. If you 

have never been to I-LYA Bayweek, we would like to know why not. Whether you are a one-design sailor, centerboard sailor, 

PHRF, JAM or cruising sailor, we would like to know what you do and what you do not like about Bayweek and how we can     

improve the regatta and get more sailors to attend. We will be actively searching for your opinions and suggestions. A survey is 

coming out soon. Please take time to respond to it. Please feel free to give me a call or email me at wpribe@bex.net. Sail Commit-

tee meeting will be at 09:00 at the Fall Meeting in Westlake, Ohio December 7.                            Hope to see you there 

mailto:wpribe@bex.net


 

 

Captain Bob here.  The 2019 Regatta is far behind us and we will soon be looking to the 

2020 regatta and how to make it better.  Improving the regatta is always on my mind 

and 2019 brought a new Man Overboard contest and recovery training by Phastar.  

This was a great new contest and I think the Juniors really enjoyed the challenge. 

There is still room for improvement.  The biggest challenge is getting new Juniors    

involved in Junior Powerboat Regatta.  The regatta has grown over the past many 

years but this past year had disappointing attendance.  Let’s talk about this at the fall 

meeting and see if we can motivate more juniors to participate in 2020 and  beyond. 

Over the years we have had several juniors who have consistently taken part in the  

activities offered at the Junior Power Regatta and many of you now find yourself nearing the end of your eligibility 

to participate.  So for you and those who have aged out, I would like to invite you to take the next step and get   

involved in helping out, judging, or grading our junior contestants.  You all are the next generation to take charge 

of this program and I would like to get you involved and hear your thoughts on how to improve our regatta. 

That’s all for now.  Send me your ideas and thoughts on how to improve and increase our numbers.  Captain Bob; 

313-938-8414 bob@encoeng.com 
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Continued... 
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Continued... 
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Continued... 
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Welcome to the                                                   

Great Lakes Cruising Club School  

Want to spend your winter months building your boating IQ instead of watching it snow? The highly acclaimed internet-
based GLCCSchool could be just for you. Presently launching its tenth year, the GLCCSchool has become a premier source of 
practical training for sail and power cruisers on the Great Lakes and beyond. All you need to participate is a computer, laptop or 
tablet with speakers and an internet connection.    

To explore the GLCCSchool’s live and interactive webinars, just go to the school’s website at www.glccschool.com.  You can easily 
browse the site without ever having to join, log on or register.  

When you find what a great opportunity the GLCCSchool is and decide you want to participate in a webinar, you will need to set 

up a secure GLCCSchool account. Establishing an account is free and all of the school’s webinars are open to everyone.  

GLCCSchool webinars are very affordable, typically $20.00 (with a $5.00 discount offered to members of the Great Lakes Cruising 

Club and the US and Canadian Power Squadrons).  Registering for a class is easy and much like buying something from Amazon or 

other online retailers. Just go the GLCCSchool website, log on with your ID and password, find the class you want to take and click 

on the course title. From there just follow the simple steps in the check-out process.  After check-out, you’ll receive an email 

confirmation plus information about how and when to view your webinar. 
 

One of the special features in the GLCCSchool is that every live webinar is recorded. If you watch a live webinar but 

then a few days later want to review all or part of that webinar, it is free and easy to do.  The GLCCSchool’s special re-

cording feature also lets you watch a webinar even if the date of the live broadcast conflicts with your schedule.   

Marine Radar; Marine Battery Selection and Maintenance 

Want to know what’s in store on the GLCCSchool this year?  Here’s a partial list of classes planned for 2019-20. 

Cruising guides for: 

Lake Erie, Lake Michigan, Lake Huron, Lake Superior, Lake Ontario’s Bay of Quinte and St. Lawrence River’s 1,000 

Islands, the North Channel, Northern Georgian Bay, the Georgian Bay’s 30, 000 Islands Region, the Trent Severn 

Waterway and America’s Great Loop Cruise 

Skills classes for:    Safety at Sea (two part series);  Becoming a Weather Savvy Mariner (four part series);  Diesel    

Maintenance ( three part series); Cooking and Cruising on the Great Lakes; Navigating Locks; Dinghy Selection,       

Operation and Safety 

About the Great Lakes Cruising Club… 

The GLCCSchool is operated by the Great Lakes Cruising Club.  Founded in 1934 the GLCC is an organization of over 2,500 US and 
Canadian Members dedicated to encouraging all boaters to explore the length and breadth of our five beautiful Great Lakes. One of 
the GLCC’s goals is furthering learning and education about the Lakes and about boating. The GLCC has invested a great deal of time 
and energy into its GLCCSchool as this excellent endeavor gets right to the heart of meeting that goal.  To learn more about the 
Great Lakes Cruising Club, go to glcclub.com. 

 

See You in Class Soon! 

http://www.glccschool.com
file:///C:/Users/mweisbecker/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.IE5/FYCFZ3FE/glcclub.com


 

 
I-LYA News   -   14   -  November 2019 

I-LYA 2019 Sail Perpetual  
and Memorial Trophy Winners 

Deepwaters 

Commodore George Sackett Memorial Trophy 

Overall Winner of the Cleveland Deepwater  
Fall Line - Chip Schaffner - Edgewater Yacht Club 

 

Rick White Perpetual Trophy 
First to Finish in Sandusky Steeplechase 

Polly Knot - Bob Everson - Put-in-Bay Yacht Club 

Bill Wells Sailing Spirit Trophy                                                                                                        
1st place, corrected time in Sandusky Steeplechase                                                                                               

Polly Knot - Bob Everson - Put-in-Bay Yacht Club 

Jack Taylor Trophy                                                                                                                          
Sandusky Deepwater Overall                                                                                                                               

Quadrifoglio - Phil Dufresne - Sandusky Yacht Club  

 

Regatta 

Commodore Mike Smith Trophy                                                                                                     
PHRF Class Overall                                                                                                                                                                                                          

Trivial Pursuit - Dave Young - Edgewater Yacht Club 

Millennium Trophy                                                                                                                       
Jib and Main Class Overall                                                                                                                                

Mystery Dance - Peter Huston - Sandusky Sailing Club 

Luxberry Spar/Perry Centennial Trophy                                                                                    
Overall Cruising Class Winner                                                                                                                             

Slip Away - Jeremy & Kate Downing - Gross Ile Yacht Club 

Parsons Memorial Trophy                                                                                             
Largest One Design Class Winner                                                                                                                    

Wave - Angelfish Wave - Doug Seib - Put-in-Bay Yacht Club 

Aaron Stange Memorial Trophy                                                                                             
Winning Keelboat with all crew <25 years old                                                                                                                  

Synchronicity - Josh Mallett - Vermillion Boat Club 

Continued….. 



 

 

Mc Dermott Memorial Trophy 

Winner of the Largest Class, One Design Center Boards                                                                                     
Interlake Neign-OH-Neign - Tom Marriott - Jolly Roger Sailing Club 

John Borman Trophy                                                                                                                 
First Overall Multihull Class                                                                                                                               

Wave - Angelfish Wave - Doug Seib - Put-in-Bay Yacht Club 

George F. Lontz Memorial Trophy                                                                                             
Presented to the club with the most 1st, 2nd, 3rd places overall                                                                                 

Put-in -Bay Yacht Club 

Congratulations to all of our winners and thank you for taking part in the 2019 Bay Week      

Regatta and Deepwater Races! 
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 I-LYA 2019 Sail Perpetual and Memorial Trophy Winners 

Continued 

 

 
 

Publication Deadline 

January 2020 (Boat Show) Issue 

Article deadline -  12/23/2019 

Draft to the Bridge - 12/30/2019 

Publication Date - 1/6/2020 
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Yachtsmen’s Fund Update 
A Letter from Our President 

 

     The days are getting shorter and the leaves are starting to flutter down. Boats 
     are getting hauled out, must be fall. We have had such lovely weather, no      
     complaints from this end of the lake!    

     We are so very appreciative to the Lake Erie Offshore Performance              
     Association (LEOPA) for their generous donation of $1000 given in honor of 
     2007 I-LYA Commodore Jim DuPré. Commodore DuPré was a long-time 
     supporter of LEOPA and he will be missed.   

     We are getting our agenda together for the Fall meeting which will be here 
     before we know it!    

     Our Centennial Campaign continues with the silver giving level of $100 and 
     gold giving level of $1000. Please consider a centennial donation in celebration 
     of our 100th year. 

The Yachtsmen’s Fund will have a dessert table outside the  I-LYA hospitality suite, please stop by for a treat and 
chat. Looking forwarding to seeing many of you in December.   

Truly,  Monica Bloomstine, President-Yachtsmen’s Fund - www.yachtsmensfund.org 

 

2019 Memorial, Anniversary, and other Special Donations 

Memorial Donations Received in Memory of: 

Mary Emery 

Dave Zmek 

2007 Commodore James DuPré 

Other Special Donations 

Happy Birthday Commodore Steve Harris - $50 for 50 years! 

 

Centennial Donations Make Excellent Gifts, too!  

Give the gift that keeps on giving.  Did your parents or grandparents support your early efforts at sailing or boat-
ing?  Are you looking for a way to thank that special person who drove your child to countless regattas or shared 
their coaching skills every weekend? Why not make a donation in their name to the Yachtsmen’s Fund? Every 
size fits perfectly and you can give knowing that your gift will support young sailors and powerboaters next year 
and far into the future! Give online at  www.yachtsmensfund.org or email us at yachtsmensfund@gmail.com if 
you have questions. 

 

              

Continued... 

http://www.yachtsmensfund.org
mailto:yachtsmensfund@gmail.com
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Time Running Out to Be Listed as a 2019 Dollar-per-Member Club 

 

The Yachtsmen’s Fund appreciates all of our members who donate to the organization that supports junior sailing and  
powerboating throughout I-LYA, but we especially depend on our Dollar-per-Member Organizations to meet our 
grant obligations each year. In 2018, you contributed just over $8000. We have not reached that mark yet this year.  A 
current list of clubs who donated in 2019 is available on our website at                          
http://yachtsmensfund.org/about-us/dollar-per-member-clubs/. 

If your club is not listed, talk to your commodore.  We sent a letter in February to every club and a reminder letter in 
June to any club who had recently contributed.   Perhaps a call from you will help get your club listed as a 2019 Dollar
-per-Member Organization.  Participation is voluntary, but together we can all make a difference. 

http://yachtsmensfund.org/about-us/dollar-per-member-clubs/
http://yachtsmensfund.org/library/I-LYF%20Plea-full-DPM%202019.pdf


 

 



 

 




